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April 22, 2025

Dear Governor Ferguson,
Public safety is one of the most solemn and important responsibilities of government. At the King County Council, we share your commitment to reducing crime and protecting the public, ensuring that all residents can thrive. As the largest county providing essential public safety services in Washington state, we are concerned to hear that you may not support raising the 1% property tax revenue growth cap to keep pace with rising costs, particularly those related to public safety.
With 75% of King County’s general fund dedicated to public safety, it is critical that inflation does not further erode our ability to meet these growing expenses. Since the 1% property tax growth cap was instituted in 2002, inflation has averaged 2.77% annually, and the King County population has grown by 30%.  In addition, King County, has actively incorporated urban areas under the 1990 Growth Management Act, resulting in a loss of sales tax revenue in the newly incorporated areas that further compresses our tax base but does not shrink our regional public safety obligations.  
HB 2015, which adds a 0.1% local option sales tax, would help stabilize King County’s budget in the face of a projected $150 million county general fund budget deficit but it would not resolve the long-term structural gap caused by costs rising faster than the rate of property tax increase. While HB 2015 would help “stop the bleeding” of our immediate shortfall, it does not allow for increased needs across the county over time, and it remains vulnerable to the effects of economic downturn. 
A necessary complement is the property tax revenue growth cap bill that slows the degradation of long-term property tax revenues, is more resistant to economic downturn, allows revenue to more closely align with expenses, and is a more progressive source of funding. Without a lift in the 1% property tax revenue growth cap, King County will face a general fund shortfall to pay for these services starting in 2028.   Additionally, this bill, along with HB 2015, would support your public safety priorities while simultaneously preparing for expected financial challenges from the federal government in the coming months.  
You have been a steadfast defender of Washington state against the federal administration’s attempts to attack the foundations of our democracy and society. We want to partner with you to strengthen all aspects of local government as a bulwark to protect our shared constituents in the face of rising threats. King County is closely monitoring already existing and upcoming disruptions to policies and funding at the federal level. Counties serve as one of the first lines of defense against these impacts for our most vulnerable residents. Working to safeguard public safety as federal programs and funding face potential cuts is our top priority right now, but we need more flexible tools to do the job.
Public safety is not a luxury—it is essential to the well-being of King County residents. For too long, we have lacked the flexibility to meet evolving challenges. Our constituents have consistently and urgently raised public safety as one of their highest priorities and we are seeking the tools to respond to those concerns. Keep in mind that we are asking for a tool to allow for resources when needed. As such, if there is a public safety tax, King County may not need to take advantage of the property tax cap lift for several years.  We appreciate your consideration of these modest adjustments, which will enable King County to continue providing necessary public safety services that our residents want and need.
At the King County Council, we stand ready to work with you and your staff to discuss our county’s work to support public safety and why these tools under consideration in the state legislature are essential moving forward.
Sincerely,

	
	
	



